



#### Dear Mosinee Resident:

I am pleased to bring you this monthly update from the Mayor's Office and City Hall. I hope your summer is going well.

It has been an exciting past month in Mosinee. If you have not already noticed, I am pleased to announce that the new Cobblestone Hotel is now open for business in downtown Mosinee. The new 54 unit, four story hotel came to fruition thanks to the trust and confidence that its owners placed in our community.

We are also thankful to the Wisconsin Economic Development Corporation for its support for the project. As I have mentioned in the past, the Wisconsin Economic Development Corporation has made multiple investments in our community, including the Mosinee Brewing Company and bounce back grants following the COVID-19 pandemic.

Relatedly, I was pleased to welcome the Deputy Secretary and other staff from the Wisconsin Economic Development Corporation to Mosinee in early June to tour several of our local businesses, including the hotel, Lamplight Sessions, Brightside Nutrition, the Mosinee Brewing Company, and Created Anew Designs. The visitors were very impressed with all that is happening in our community.

June was also an opportunity for me to join others in celebrating the one-year anniversary of another new Mosinee business – Lamplight Sessions, also home to the Mission Coffee House. Lamplight Sessions owner has done a beautiful job renovating the building on Main Street adjacent the new hotel and in bringing traveling musicians through our community for everyone's entertainment.

In other news, our June Mosinee Common Council meeting was an opportunity to welcome a new member to the Council and thank one of our outgoing members for his service to our community. Mark Viau joined the Council for his first meeting as 5<sup>th</sup> Ward Alderperson. Former 5<sup>th</sup> Ward Alderperson Pete Nievinski was also in attendance to accept recognition of the Council's appreciation for his service. While Pete is leaving the Council, he will continue to serve us on the Planning Commission.

Finally, in more exciting news, I am pleased to announce that the City is the proud recipient of a \$50,000 grant from the State of Wisconsin to be used for improvements in and around Square Park in downtown Mosinee. The City achieved the grant as part of a program administered by the Wisconsin Economic Development Corporation to revive and create vibrant spaces. The City intends to make lighting upgrades to the park, add a wall mural on the brick façade facing the park, and renovate a storage barn in the adjacent parking lot for community use.

In closing, I would like to thank the Mosinee Area Chamber of Commerce for all of its hard work toward the 4<sup>th</sup> of July festivities hosted in and around River Park. The 4<sup>th</sup> of July festivities in Mosinee have always been some of the best and are a great way to showcase our community.

I hope you continue to enjoy your summer, and I look forward to updating you again next month. As always, should you have any comments, questions or concerns related to City business, I welcome you to reach out.

Mayor Brent Jacobson



## BRUSH PICKUP SERVICE

The City of Mosinee provides brush pickup service for City residents.

The brush must be cut into lengths less than 6' long and piled neatly.

Any brush that has roots attached will not be picked up.

Brush will not be picked up for residents that are clearing a lot. Brush and tree limbs are picked up the third week of each month.

To have your brush picked up, call 715-693-3840, before the 3<sup>rd</sup> Monday, leave your name, address, and location of the branches.



#### **YARD WASTE**

#### **DISPOSAL SITE**

The City of Mosinee Yard Waste site is open. The Yard Waste site is located @ 202 Fremont Street near Chuck's Boat Landing. Please only use this site for dropping off: Leaves, Grass Clippings, Hedge Trimmings, Garden Refuse, etc.

#### Please do not drop off: :

Brush, Tree limbs, Christmas trees, Stumps, or any other garbage at this site.

# AUTO-PAY YOUR WATER/SEWER BILL

Mosinee Water and Sewer Utility customers

have the option to have their water and sewer bills directly deducted from their checking or savings accounts on the due date of each billing.

The ACH – Payment Authorization form is available on our website at www.mosinee.wi.us or at City Hall.

### **Recycle Electrical Cords & Christmas Lights**

Habitat for Humanity of Wausau is collecting Electrical cords and Christmas lights. Every year tons of light strings are thrown away and end up in landfills across the country. Habitat for Humanities collects all kinds of light strings – old or new, working or not. Worn out/cut extension cords are also collected. Habitat for Humanities recycles the copper and plastic from the strings and uses the proceeds to assist low-income families in our community. **A drop box is available at City Hall – 225 Main Street.** For more information please call City Hall – 225 Main Street or HFH at 715-848-5042.